St. Joseph & Cabrini Parish Council Minutes

June 10, 2015

Opening prayer by Shirley Van Dee

Call to order by Shirley Van Dee in absence of Pres. Marian Milender and Vice President –Greg Ledger.

May minutes were read by Jane Adrian. Amendments were madePaul Fritz made a motion to approve the minutes and Ed Horras seconded the motion.

Committee reports:

<u>Social Action</u>: Our Parish donated 52.5# of non perishable food to the Lord's Cupboard in May. Congregate meal was served on the 4th Thursday.

Family Life: No Report

Liturgy: Choir will be practicing the new Gloria. Speakers were lowered and turned up so that the choir is now being heard better.

Maintenance: Paul Fritz replaced seven florescent lights in church basement at EPP. Some of the lights are still not working. Chuck Ledger will need to check on them. Bell tower screens need repaired. Mike Adrian will talk with Chuck. Egli Land scaping have been contacted to replace some of the plants and to weed and mulch at EPP. Mike Adrian reported roof shingles were replaced on EPP Rectory roof by Jeff Andeway. There are more higher up that will need a lift to replace them. The LP line has surfaced along the house and needs to have more dirt on top of the line at EPP. Mike suggested we may want to think of putting a windbreak up to stop some of the wind. Gary & Suanne mulched around the church at MC.

<u>Faith Formation</u>: For last class, the elementary gathering at Bill Drish home for a picnic but unfortunately only one family showed up.

Church Life: Paul Fritz reported parish web site continues to get participation.

Altar & Rosary: Shirley reported the Dinner price for the bazaar is being raised to \$9.00. The A&R will meet next month to make out assignments for bazaar.

Shirley also said the A&R were going to have a social night out on July 13th. They will be going to Anthems at Hedrick....All spouses, singles, friends are invited.

<u>Finance:</u> Report & overview was given by Amy Webber. Everything looks within the Budget. A meeting is scheduled in July to prepare next year's budget. Fiscal year ends on June 30th.

<u>New Business:</u> JoAnn Zager has resigned as council secretary. . Steve Pacha made the motion to elect Jan Adrian as the new Secretary to take place immediately. Ed Horras seconded the motion.

The Church auction and bazaar will be the 3rd Sunday of September, (20th) Shirley asked for volunteers to steer different committees. No response. Items need to be decided on for the raffle. Amy will ask the Sodheim Center if they will donate tickets for some performances again this year for raffle.

Mike Adrian talked with Vision Ag concerning LP contract. They put they bid at 96 cents per gallon for heating this next year. Mike made a motion to accept this contract and Paul Fritz seconded the motion.

Ed Horras brought up the question of why more masses were not said at Richland.

Closing prayer by Shirley---The Families of the World Meeting Prayer.

A motion was made by Paul Fritz to adjourn and seconded by Amy Webber.

Respectfully submitted by Jane Adrian.